
 

 

 

 

         

Frequently Asked Questions 

Q. We do not qualify for free lunch, can my child still participate?
A. Yes! All children 1-18 years of age are free at any Summer Food Service 
Program site. There are no other qualifications needed. 

Q. Does an adult need to purchase a meal for their child to receive the 
free meal? 
A. No, this program is designed to ensure all children have a nutritious meal 
throughout the summer. 

Q. How do I know where the serving sites are and the time?
A. Locations can be found on our website www.cgesd.org or text: "Food" 
or "SFSP" to 914-342-7744. You can also call 520-876-3411. 

Q. How much are meals for adults over 18?
A. Breakfast is $2.50 and Lunch is $4.00 Adults may purchase a meal but we 
ask that you wait until all children have received a meal. 

Q. May we take the food home?
A. All food must be consumed at the site, with the exception of fresh fruit 
and prepackaged items. This is to ensure that children do not drink or eat 
food that may spoil because it doesn’t get refrigerated or properly
reheated. 

Nutrition Services opted into the Use of Excessive Heat Non-Congregate
Feeding waiver through the Arizona Department of Education. Sites will be 
permitted to conduct a non-congregate meal service on days when the
National Weather Service has issued a Heat Advisory, Excessive Heat
Warning or Excessive Heat Watch for the area where the site is located. The
permitted sites are Center Park Apartments, Courtyard Apartments, Palo
Verde Elementary, Carr McNatt Park, and Cruz Park. 

Q. May I ride the bus with my children?
A. Yes! We love having the parents involved. The children love it too! 

Q. Are the meals nutritious?
A. Yes! We serve 1% milk and fat-free milk, fruit, and vegetables. All of our 
meals meet the nutrition guidelines for children. 

Q. Must my children be accompanied by an adult?
A. No. We do ask that children under 4 have an older child with them if you 
cannot accompany them. 

Q. Is there a place I can call if I have additional questions?
A. Yes. You may call 520-876-3411. 

For more information visit www.cgesd.org or call 

520-876-3411 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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